
                                       LETTICE AND LOVAGE   

Diary Dates for you 

to note:  

¶ Monthly General Meeting  -  
Wednesday 21st April, 
2010.  

¶ Management Committee 
Meetings and Casting Com-
mittee Meetings are 
monthly .  

¶ Opening Night of Influence  
-  Friday, 4th June.  
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 [Maria Plumb, as Lettice, shows off an historic portrait] 

     Our 2010 season opened with a bang so to speak.  
Play No.1  -  Lettice and Lovage was a well-written and 
clever play that was well received by our audiences. 
     Congratulations must go to everyone concerned 
with this fine production.  The two leads, Lettice [Maria 
Plumb] and Lotte [Jenny Brunner] were just so right 
and counterbalanced each other beautifully.  In the 
hands of lesser-accomplished actresses, the absurdity 
of some of the situations would have been laboured, 
but Maria and Jenny made the audience believe in the 
storyline and took them along on the adventure. 
     The support characters should also be congratu-
lated.  Pat Wockner, expertly played the dizzy secre-
tary, and once again, in the hands of Michael Byrnes, 
Mr Bardolph was a joy to watch.  The tourists were also 
a talented bunch.  They added to the whole impact of 
the play, especially David Jones as the surly man. 
     Of course, Jill Cross should take a bow as director.  
The play worked well and flowed smoothly in her capa-
ble hands.  Plays with small casts are now too, her 
specialty. 
     ! Ǉƭŀȅ Ƨǳǎǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴŜŘ ōŀŎƪπ
ǎǘŀƎŜ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ ŎƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘŜŘΦ  aƛŎƪŜȅ hΩ5ƻƴƴŜƭƭ  
was the stage manager and Mary Woodall was the 
ǎƘƻǿΩǎ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘƛƻƴ Ŏƻ-ƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊΦ  ²Ŝ ŎŀƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ 
mention the lighting and sound guys for doing a splen-
did job, Steve Pearton, Gregg Goriss & Andrew Heron. 
     The set was simple, but so effective.  Rod Thompson 
gave a lot of thought and effort into the set, which 
added to the overall success of the play.  The staircase 
ǿŀǎ ǊŜƳŀǊƪŀōƭŜΦ  LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŀǳŘƛŜƴŎŜ ǿŀǎ ŜȄǇŜŎǘƛƴƎ 
Queen Elizabeth 1, to come walking down them at any 
second. 
     ²Ƙƻ ŎƻǳƭŘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ΨǉǳŀŦŦΚΩ  Lǘ ǿŀǎ ƛƴŘŜŜŘ ŀ ƳŀƎƛπ
cal elixir, pouring from that tiny jug, but it did the trick, 
as is witnessed by the cast photo below. 
     !ƭƭ ƛƴ ŀƭƭΣ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ нлмл ǎŜŀǎƻƴΦ  ²ŜΩǾŜ ǎŜǘ 
the benchmark high, but just wait for Play No.2. 

        

    MORE PICTURES 

[Above  -  Beware  -  Mr Bardolph (Michael Byrnes)] 
 

[Right  -  ¢ƘŜ  ƘŀǇǇȅ Ŏŀǎǘ ŀƴŘ ŎǊŜǿ ŜƴƧƻȅƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜ ΨǉǳŀŦŦΩϐ 



     Happy Easter! 
     When Easter comes early in the year it seems as though 
we just finished the Christmas pudding and are back tackling 
a mountain of chocolate Easter eggs! 
     Play one, Lettice and Lovage has been a resounding criti-
cal success and rehearsals are just about to start for our next 
show Influence by David Williamson. 

     [ŀǎǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǎŀǿ ǎƻƳŜ 
excellent performances from some 
newer and prospective members.  
The scenes from the touching com-
edy-drama aŀǊǾƛƴΩǎ wƻƻƳ were de-
livered with great feeling and comic 
timing.  It is certainly a play that we 
should consider doing in the future. 
Thanks to Steve Pearton and the cast   
of Vicki Devon, John Beach, Jane Bin-
ǎǘŜŀŘ ŀƴŘ ά5ŀŘέ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎǊŜǿ ƻŦ 

Gregg and Trudi for their hard work, performing without 
scripts. 
     The meeting also saw Leo Wockner elected to the casting 
committee.  I encourage all members to get to know the cast-
ing committee members and to help make their job easier by 
letting them know your interests and availability for our com-
ing productions, both main house and the monthly produc-
tions. 
     While casting is almost finalised for Influence, we still 
need people for costume design and set design, so if you are 
interested please let Rod Thompson, or myself know. The 
show is set in contemporary Australia and while it is a com-
edy, it tackles the serious issues of public policy  and the 
treatment of our ethnic and religious minorities. 
     May all your wishes for this festive season 
come true. (especially the chocolate-coated ones) 
 
Cheers, 
  Leo 

      

2010 
FORTHCOMING PRODUCTIONS 

  
 
 
 

Play No.2  -  Influence 
THINGS GO AWRY FOR A RADIO SHOCK JOCK 

By David Williamson 
Directed by Leo Bradley 
4th June to 19th June 

 
Play No.3  -  An Inspector Calls 

! /wLaLb![ Lb±9{¢LD!¢Lhb ¢I!¢Ω{ bh¢ ![[ L¢  
APPEARS TO BE 
By J B Priestly 

Directed by Leo Wockner 
27th August to 11th September 

 
Play No.4  -  An Italian Straw Hat 

A FAST-MOVING FRENCH FARCE INVOLVING A  
JEALOUS HUSBAND, A WEDDING PARTY, A VERY 

HUNGRY HORSE AND A STRAW HAT 
By Eugene Labiche 

Translated and adapted by Maria Plumb  
and Rod Thompson 

Directed by Maria Plumb 
19th November to 4th December 
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MONTHLY 
GENERAL MEETING 

AT THE HUT 
 

WEDNESDAY 21 APRIL 2010 
8:00pm 

 
ENTERTAINMENT 

With Anzac Day just around the corner, the short 
one-ŀŎǘ ǇƭŀȅΣ  άIƻǿ aŀƴȅ Ψ[ǎΩ ƛƴ 5ŀǊŘŀƴŜƭƭŜǎέ written 
by Paul Sherman, will be presented.  This play is based 
on historical fact, but depicts a fictionalised event in 

the Gallipoli campaign.  The play features Paul himself and 
Andrew Heron portraying the two characters and should 

prove  to be an interesting selection along with other 
short presentations to provide a great night of theatre 
 
 
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
[If anyone is interested in presenting an item at our Monthly 

Meetings,  contact a Member of the Casting Committee  -  phone 
numbers are on the back page of The Proscenium] 

Submissions for plays for next year are closing soon. 
Please leave your ideas and suggestions with the 
Casting Committee. 
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MARCH ENTERTAINMENT 
     The March General Members Meeting was given a 
real treat, when some selections from the play, 
aŀǊǾƛƴΩǎ wƻƻƳ were presented.  This play was under 
consideration for inclusion in our 2010 schedule, but 
narrowly missed out to the four plays finally selected. 
     Steve Pearton directed selections from this play, 
because it was considered too good to just be forgot-
ten.  The subject matter is indeed sensitive, but was 
handled in top-notch fashion by the actors concerned, 
and the direction.  The play had been described as a 
drama with some light-hearted moments, and the audi-
ŜƴŎŜ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƘŜƭǇ ōǳǘ ƭŀǳƎƘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎƛǘǳŀǘƛƻƴǎΣ ǎŜǊƛƻǳǎ 
as they were, but with a twist of comedy and inno-
cence. 
     Jane Binstead, Vicki Devon, John Beach [playing a 
duel role] and Jo-Anne Smith brought these characters 
ǾƛǾƛŘƭȅ ǘƻ ƭƛŦŜ ŀƴŘ ƳŀŘŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎΩǎ ŜƴǘŜǊǘŀƛƴπ
ment that had the members talking about the circum-
stances over supper, relating instances of their own 
experiences. 
     It was indeed an interesting way to bring the subject 
ƳŀǘǘŜǊ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ŀǘǘŜƴǘƛƻƴΦ  ¢ƘŜ Ŏŀǎǘ ŀƴŘ ŎǊŜǿ 
should be congratulated and who knows, maybe in the 
future, aŀǊǾƛƴΩǎ wƻƻƳ may again be under considera-
tion for inclusion in a yearly season from VPs. 
 

 

                                   SNIPPETS 

THE IONA PASSION PLAY 
     DǊŜŀǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘǿƻ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜǎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ŀǘ {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ  
[Ipswich] and Iona [Wynnum] with very large audiences.  This was cou-
pled with two extra full-house performances for students at Ipswich.  
     The production featured some very talented VPs members, including 
Robert and Kaye Gettons, Leo Wockner, John Grey, Amanda Webb and 
Kurt Lerps.  The generosity of members in giving up their work time and 
holiday time to bring this story to life for school students is commend-
able. 
     Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŘŜƭƛƎƘǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƳŜƴ ŦǊƻƳ {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ ŎƻƭƭŜƎŜ Ǉƭŀȅπ
ing some very convincing Roman soldiers!  
 
 

RETIRING SUBSCRIBERS 
     Two of our subscribers Garek Fysch and Brent Maynard are making the 
move to the cooler climes of  Glen Innes in Northern NSW.  However, this 
is not good-bye, just auf weidersehenΣ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅΩƭƭ ƻŦǘŜƴ ōŜ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ǎǳƴƴȅ 
Brisbane and will definitely keep in touch and be along to see the Villa-
nova Players shows.  We wish them all the best in their, no doubt very 
active retirement  

TRIPPERS 
     Quite a few of our Management Committee members were off 
tripping around Australia for various reasons, so much so that our 
recent meeting had to be postponed to the week after.  Mary 
Woodall was in Melbourne, and Rod Thompson was in Canberra and 
was lucky enough to catch the National Folk Festival which he thor-
oughly enjoyed.  Jane Binstead and Audrey McKibbin were also else-
where so that left Leo, Meagan, Trevor and Andrew to hold the fort  -  
hence the decision to postpone the meeting. 
 
 
EASTER WISHES 
     Easter, kinda crept up on us this year and was in the middle of two 
editions of the Proscenium.  The VP committees would like to wish 
everyone connected with our group, the best of Easter wishes.  We 
hope your Easter was a safe and holy one 
 
 

 

[Steve Pearton and Leo Bradley discussing the play] 

[Above  -  Jane Binstead and John Beach] 

[Above Vicki Devon and Jo-Anne Smith] 

[The whole Cast and Crew with their Director] 


